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Questions and answers regarding the termination of the TYVI Pro 
service 

Why is Posti Messaging terminating the TYVI Pro service?  
   
In recent years, the demand for our TYVI Pro service (www.tyvi.fi) has decreased significantly. Authorities 
have implemented their own replacement services that provide the same functionalities to businesses, and 
some authorities have stopped supporting the TYVI interface altogether.  
   
Until when can I continue to use the service?  
   
You can continue using the TYVI.fi service normally until June 30, 2024.   
   
Between July 1 and July 7, 2024, you can still log in to the TYVI.fi service and view and save submitted 
notifications, but you will no longer be able to submit new notifications or edit notifications already 
submitted. The period between July 1 and July 7, 2024 will not be subject to a charge for customers.  
   
Will the service be updated with the changes to tax returns that will enter into force in the spring of 
2024?  
   
Yes. Any changes that enter into force before June 30, 2024 will still be implemented in the TYVI.fi service.  
   
How can I get a copy of the notifications I have sent in the service?  
   
You can download PDF copies of the notifications you have submitted from the TYVI.fi website.  
   
Submitted notifications can be retrieved in the Lähetetyt ilmoitukset ('Submitted notifications) tab. First, 
select the company or the Kaikki ilmoitettavat ('All to report') option. A PDF column will appear on the right 
side of the item, with icons that can be used to download the notifications you want.  
   
What will happen to the submitted notifications I have saved in the service after July 7, 2024?  
   
After the termination of the TYVI service, Posti Messaging will run down the server environment used for 
the implementation of the TYVI service in a planned and controlled manner. Any data uploaded by users 
will be securely destroyed when the service is closed. Posti will not store or archive the stored data.  
   
Do I need to take any special measures due to the discontinuation of the service?  
   
The TYVI.fi service and invoicing will be closed without requiring any action from customers. The customer 
will be responsible for finding and using a replacement service.  
   
• Posti Messaging will not archive any notifications sent in the service.  
• If you wish to save your notifications, you can download them in PDF format from TYVI.fi before the 

site closes. 
• We recommend saving the notifications well in advance of the site closing. The last possible date is 

July 7, 2024. After that, notifications cannot be recovered or saved.  
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